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Summary:

Memorizes a visit by the director of Shell in the Netherlands who reported a message
from his colleague in Seoul that establishment of a permanent trade representation by
North Korea in the Netherlands would cause significant harm to Shell's operations in
South Korea. The Ministry informed him of the talks with the Netherlands Council for
Trade Promotion and called the issue "entirely open".
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